Minutes

Decatur Metropolitan Exposition, Auditorium

And Office Building Authority

March 18, 2020
Monthly Board Meeting

I.
Roll Call


Members Present:




Members Absent:
Gerard Bauer 
0/58 **


            Patrick Murphy 35/160
Linda Love 5/42 **





Antonio Brown 11/46
 **







Mike Sotiroff 2/33




PKay Nuernberger 3/20 **




David Martin 13/182
Deborah Perry 2/20
Helena Buckner 11/32 **
Based on “Executive Order in Response to COVID-19”, by Governor JB Pritzker on March 16, 2020, that suspended requirements by the OMA that “members of a public body must be physically present”; the following members were present by telephonic access as indicated above by **.  The remanding present members were physically at the meeting.
Top number denotes number of meetings Board Member was absent. Bottom number denotes number of Board Meetings the member could have attended.

Officers and Staff present:



Officers and Staff absent:

Christopher Brodnicki

 

Michael Pritchett




 
Becky Dulaney
Visitors:


Josh Evans - Bodine Electric
            Darren Volle - KSA Lighting and Controls
The regularly scheduled monthly board meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM by Chairman David Martin. Roll call was taken by Becky Dulaney and the determination was made that a quorum was present. The affirmative vote of at least 5 members is required for the adoption of any ordinance or resolution.  There were no ordinances or resolutions adopted at this meeting.

II.
Open to Public for Questions or Comments

 None
III.
Minutes

Chairman David Martin presented the minutes of the February 3, 2020 Special Board Meeting.   Deborah Perry made a motion to approve the minutes. The motion was seconded by Mike Sotiroff.   The Chairman declared the motion passed unanimously.  

Chairman David Martin presented the minutes of the February 19, 2020 Board Meeting.  PKay Nuernberger made a motion to approve the minutes. The motion was seconded by Linda Love.   The Chairman declared the motion passed unanimously.

IV.
Financial Reports
A. Approval of bills for February 2020. The Board discussed bills (expenses) associated with the operating fund. Gerard Bauer made a motion that the February 2020 bills be approved for payment. PKay Nuernberger seconded the motion. The Chairman declared the motion passed. 
B. Review of Financial Statements. Board members discussed revenue and expenses. The Financial Statements for February 2020 will be placed on file.
V.
Closed Session
None
VI.
New Business
A. Discussion of event for BBQ presenters.  Michael Pritchett brought a request to the Board from the “5 Kings”, a local nonprofit group.  The group requested that either the Board allowed them to obtain a temporary liquor license to sell alcohol at their BBQ events (to be held in the parking lot of the Civic Center), or that the Board would agree that the Civic Center would sell alcohol at the this event, and split the profit from alcohol  sales 50/50 with the “5 Kings”.  The Board directed Civic Center Staff not to give up the Alcohol sales, as been the precedent with others.  Staff is to strike up the best deal they can for renting the parking lot, if that was is to offer the use for free, then that is an option.  The Board will leave it in the hands of staff to craft the deal.
B. Discussion Arena Lighting Upgrade (Insurance Reimbursement).  Michael Pritchett informed the Board that the insurance company that provides the mechanical equipment insurance for the City of Decatur and the Decatur Civic Center agreed to pay for the repair of the damages to the arena lighting controls caused by a driver hitting a light pole that supplied power to the Civic Center.  Michael Pritchett also informed the Board that Mr. Darren Volle, with KSA Lighting & Controls (the company that provided the original arena lighting design & specifications) informed him that with the reimbursement from the insurance company, and an available energy rebate from Ameren, the Civic Center would be able to upgrade the arena lighting to LED at a out-of-pocket cost to the Civic Center of around $6,000.  Mr. Darren Volle and Mr. Josh Evans (Bodine Electric project manager) was at attendance to answer questions from the Board.  The Boards questions were satisfactorily answered, and they directed Michael Pritchett to proceed with the lighting replacement using LED lights.

  VII.
Old Business 
 None 
VIII.
General Manager’s Report
General Manager, Chris Brodnicki, submitted his written report for review by the Board. This report, while not detailed herein, was discussed and will be kept on file.
IX. 
Assistant General Manager’s Report
Assistant General Manager, Michael Pritchett, submitted his written report for review by the Board. This report, while not detailed herein, was discussed and will be kept on file.  
X.
Adjournment

There being no further or other business to come before the Board.  Mike Sotiroff made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by PKay Nuernberger. Chairman David Martin declared the motion passed and the meeting adjourned at 8:59 AM.
The next regular scheduled monthly meeting of the Board will be held Wednesday, April 15, 2020, at 8:00 am in the meeting room of the Decatur Civic Center Authority.  







____________________________________







                       Becky Dulaney








     Secretary of the Board 
**NOTE: The order of the meeting for March 2020 was altered from the Agenda to accommodate the Visitors.
